Holland Conservation Commission

Minutes of Commission meeting held on July 22, 2003

Present: Mary vandenBerg, Steven Anderstrom, Helen Kreiger, Howard Fife, James Wettlaufer and Patricia Caron

Absent: Marguerite Choquette

Meeting opened. Reading of the minutes of the previous meeting of July 22, 2003, was accepted by all, and signed by Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson.

Congratulations to Howard Fife on his appointment to the Open Space Committee.

Mary vandenBerg received a call from John Robbins, Board of Health, informing her that he and Dave Kowalski checked #11 Craig Rd, (Boniface) and found a 500 gallon cesspool tank; a trench dug to the lake and a garden hose going out toward the lake, He???? (Boniface) was told it must be pumped today or they would "close him down". Dave will monitor the situation.

7:30 Mr. Brunner appeared before the committee regarding Lot 6. He was providing information as requested at the June 26, 2003 hearing for Lot 6. The newest map provided was logged in by M. vandenBerg dated & signed. The newest map is signed and dated as follows: Normal G. Hill 7-3-03. It should be noted that the wetland flags on lot 6 are present and that a site visit will be done during the coming week.

The map presented tonight identifies a brook on the property. The previous version of the map indicated a seasonal brook.

Mr. Brunner did ask to have the Order of Conditions rescinded for Lot 5, due to the house being put outside the 100-foot buffer zone. Also it was discussed whether the Order of Conditions had been registered with the Hampden County Registry of Deeds. Mr. Brunner indicated that he had not done so. It was also asked why there was already a silt fence in place. Mr. Brunner indicated that he had no knowledge of any silt fence on his private property.

The Holland Conservation Commission denied his request.

Procedure Sheet #0715, issued to Rose and Gilbert Sullivan, Map R1, Lots 75 and 76, #15 Shore Dr. to remove two dead birch trees bordering the residence, was approved by all members.

Motion made to appoint Mary vandenBerg and Jan Swenson as "Debris Collectors" of the south Hamilton Lake.

Motion to adjourn made by Helen Kreiger, seconded by Mary vandenBerg. Meeting closed at 8:45.

Submitted by:

Patricia J. Caron, Secretary

Copies to: Selectmen Town Clerk Board of Health Planning Board Building Inspector Highway Surveyor HCC Chairperson

M